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(Suva, 26 June 2009) On 26 June, Regional Office for the Pacific of the United Nations Office of the High Commissioner for Human Rights (OHCHR) publicly launched a thematic study of legislative standards on the treatment of detainees in the Pacific to mark the International Day for the Support of Victims of Torture.

The study, A Region-Wide Assessment of Laws Preventing Torture and Other Ill Treatment, covers the sixteen countries of the Pacific Islands Forum. It finds that the majority of Constitutions of the region ban torture and ill-treatment. At the same time, it finds that only two countries of the region have ratified the Convention against Torture, the core international human rights treaty that lays down standards in this area.

“It is a terrible fact that torture and ill-treatment happen in all countries of the world,” said Matilda Bogner, Regional Representative of OHCHR for the Pacific. “Prisoners and people arrested by police are very vulnerable to such mistreatment.”
The study finds that courts of the region have enforced the internationally accepted ban on torture and ill-treatment. The courts have emphasized the point that incarceration itself is the punishment for a crime and that it is not the place of law enforcement or prison officers to meter out further punishments of their own. 

“It is good to see that the majority of countries of the Pacific have legal frameworks that ban torture and ill-treatment as required by international law,” said Ms. Bogner. “We must remember, though, that it is only when laws are implemented along with strong policies to hold officials accountable for their actions that we see a reduction of such violent acts.”

The study was carried out in consultation with the Pacific Islands Forum Member States and has been shared with them. OHCHR hopes that the study will promote the ratification of the Convention against Torture in the region and will facilitate increased dialogue on the issue of the treatment of detainees with the aim of strengthening protections against violations. 

For copies of the report: please contact Sesania Taukeve on + 679 331 0465 or sesania_ohchr@undp.org

For interviews: Ms Matilda Bogner, Regional Representative of OHCHR for the Pacific
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